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6/19/25

Dear Gilbert Lujan, President of The Ranch Homeowners Association:
On behalf of the Sloughhouse Resource Conservation District (SRCD), I would like to respectfully request that The Ranch provide their domestic well monitoring data on a continuing basis. This data would be included in the Cosumnes Subbasin monitoring dataset to support the Cosumnes Groundwater Authority’s (CGA) annual updates and reporting responsibilities.
(Please see Exhibit A)
Consistent, site-specific information from The Ranch is critical to building an accurate and representative understanding of groundwater conditions across the Subbasin. The integration of this data will enhance resource planning and help ensure sustainable groundwater management as outlined in our shared commitments under the Sustainable Groundwater Management Act (SGMA).
Additionally, we ask the HOA Board to consider approving SRCD's request to solicit participation from residents of The Ranch whose wells are not currently included in the existing monitoring program. Our intention is to invite them to voluntarily join the SRCD/CGA’s broader groundwater monitoring network. Expanding this network helps ensure our groundwater picture remains comprehensive and representative.
We kindly ask for this request to be added to the agenda for discussion at the upcoming HOA Board Meeting in July 2025.
Thank you for your time and consideration. SRCD looks forward to continued collaboration with The Ranch in support of regional sustainability goals.

Sincerely, 
Shawna K Ahlbach

Shawna Ahlbach
Financial Manager, Sloughhouse Resource Conservation District
shawna@sloughhousercd.org
PO Box 1105, Sloughhouse CA 956383

CC: Herb Garms, Sloughhouse Resource Conservation District Board Chair, and Chris Timmer, CGA Project Coordinator
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